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No.ICMR/HRSC/2010-HRSC 11™ March, 2013.

All Director/Director-in-Charge
All Permanent Institutes/Centres of [ICMR

Subject: Holding of the Assessment Board for the year 2010 and 2011 under HRSC, 2007
as amended from time to time —

Sir/Madam,

Reference this office letter of even no. dated 11" November, 2011 and 3™ December, 2012, in
which applications were invited for Assessment of Scientists under FCS as per HRSC, 2007 who
had completed their minimum residency period upto 31* December 2010 and 2011.

It is stated that as per HRSC, 2007, the cut off date for eligibility is 31% August of the each
Board year and would be the crucial date for eligibility under FCS.

Since the new FCS scheme was to be introduced as per the DOPT O.M.No.AB-14017/37/2008-
Estt (RR) dated 10.09.2010 which was applicable w.e.f. 01.01.2011, accordingly the DG, ICMR,
had taken a decision to invite applications of eligible scientists upto 31* December, 2010, so that
the scientists are not left out because of the change in FCS policy.

It is further stated that as per HRSC, 2007, the cut off date for FCS eligibility is 31% August, of
the Board year and as such, the competent authority has decided that the candidature of those
scientists who have completed the minimum residency period in a particular grade as on 31
August will be considered for the year 2011.

The candidature of the applicants who have completed their minimum residency period
between 01.09.2011 to 31.12.2011 will be considered in the next assessment board i.e. 2012 along
with other eligible scientists upto 31% August, 2012.

You are therefore requested to kindly inform all the concerned Scientists accordingly. The
Assessment Board for the year upto August 2012 will be held shortly in the near future.

This issues with the approval of Director General, ICMR.

Yours faithfully,

lfw/m 3
(Joginder Pal)
Asstt Director General (Admn.)



